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Iowa Lieutenant Governor Patty Judge gets a 
helping hand as she steps out of the DMACC 
semi-truck upon arriving at the groundbreaking 
ceremony for the DMACC Center at Perry. Judge 
rode to the event in the DMACC semi driven 
by DMACC President Rob Denson. Denson is a 
licensed semi-trailer truck driver. 

Those taking part in the groundbreaking include: 
(left to right) Perry Economic Development 
President Rich Jones; retired Perry Community 
School District Superintendent and present Perry 
Industries board member Dr. Randy McCaulley; 
DMACC President Rob Denson; Iowa Lieutenant 
Governor Patty Judge; Perry Mayor Viivi Shirley; 
Perry High School Student Council President 
Charlie Beeler; and Perry High School student 
Mayra Alarcon. The $3.1 million dollar facility, 
scheduled to open in the Summer of 2011, is owned 
by the Perry Economic Development Corporation.

DMACC President Rob Denson (left) talks 
with Perry Community High School students 
Charlie Beeler and Mayra Alarcon following 
the groundbreaking ceremony for the DMACC 
Center at Perry. Students from Perry High School 
along with those from other surrounding school 
districts are expected to attend the Center, which 
is to open in Summer of 2011. 

The Bulletin is published by the DMACC Marketing and Public Relations Office. Bulletin deadline: The next Bulletin comes out on November 10, 2009. Articles for that issue 
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DMACC CENTER AT 
PERRY GROUNDBREAKING

October 27, 2009

(L to R) Rob Denson, Charlie Beeler and Mayra Alarcon

Iowa Lieutenant Governor Patty Judge

(L to R) Rich Jones, Dr. Randy McCaulley, Rob Denson, 
Patty Judge, Viivi Shirley, Charlie Beeler and Mayra Alarcon
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Upcoming Events

Oct. 28
Flu Shot Clinic, 
11:30 a.m.–1:30 p.m., 
Bldg. #24 Room 103, 
Ankeny Campus

Oct. 30
Carol Mulling 
Memorial/Dedication, 
Noon, outside Bldg. #2, 
Ankeny Campus

Nov. 11
Veteran’s Recognition Day, 
10 a.m.–noon, Quiet Lounge, 
Bldg. #5, Ankeny Campus

Nov. 11
Veteran’s Tribute, 
12:30 p.m., by lake 
near Bldg. #7, 
Ankeny Campus

Nov. 20 and 21
DMACC Boone Campus Play, 
Murder Go Round, 
7:30 p.m., 
Boone Campus Theatre

Archives
Click to view DMACC 
Bulletin Archives

The Bulletin is published by the DMACC Marketing and Public Relations Office. Bulletin deadline: The next Bulletin comes out on November 10, 2009. Articles for that issue 
should be submitted to Dan Ivis, Bldg. #21, by 9 a.m. on Thursday, November 5. Comments? Contact us.

DMACC Board members Jim Knott (left to right) of 
Carroll, Fred Buie of West Des Moines, Joe Pugel of 
Newton and Kevin Halterman of Indianola receive 
the oath of office at the recent board of directors 
meeting held on the DMACC Boone Campus. All 
four were re-elected to four-year terms.  

DMACC board members Joe Pugel (left) of Newton 
is sworn-in as DMACC Board President and Kevin 
Halterman of Indianola takes the oath of office as 
DMACC Board Vice President at the recent DMACC 
Board of Directors meeting held in Boone. 

DMACC OATH OF OFFICE

CAROL MULLING MEMORIAL/DEDICATION

A brief memorial/dedication service in honor of Carol Mulling will be held at noon, Fri., Oct. 30, 
outside Bldg. #2 on the DMACC Ankeny Campus next to her tree (weather permitting). All faculty, 
staff and students are encouraged to join Carol’s family, colleagues and friends to commemorate the 
anniversary of her passing and recognize all of her contributions to DMACC. 

October 27, 2009

(L to R) Jim Knott, Fred Buie, Joe Pugel and Kevin Halterman

(L to R) Joe Pugel and Kevin Halterman

USING A FIRE EXTINGUISHER

DMACC Welding student Chris Harden of Ankeny 
practices using a fire extinguisher under the 
watchful eye of the Ankeny Fire Department. 
Ankeny fire fighter/EMT Jeff Wells led the hands-
on demonstration emphasizing the PASS methods 
of using a fire extinguisher. PASS is an acronym 
for pull the pin, aim, squeeze the trigger and 
sweep. DMACC Welding and Auto Collision Repair 
students took part in the demonstration held on 
the DMACC Ankeny Campus.  

DMACC Welding student Chris Harden

www.dmacc.edu/bulletin/archives.htm
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A special tribute to veterans will be held on 
the DMACC Ankeny Campus on Veterans Day, 
Wed., Nov. 11. All veterans and their families are 
encouraged to attend the ceremony, which starts 
at 12:30 p.m. on the west side of the DMACC Lake 
near the gazebo. All veterans are encouraged 
to wear their military uniforms. A large rock 
and a plaque paying tribute to all veterans will 
be unveiled. DMACC’s Chamber Ensemble will 
sing the national anthem, flags will be raised on 
new flag poles near the lake, a color guard will 
present the colors and taps will be played by a 
trumpeter. The event is sponsored by DMACC’s Veteran’s Affairs Office, the DMACC Foundation, the 
College’s Diversity Commission and the DMACC Recreational Trail Committee. Following the ceremony, 
refreshments will be served. The event is free and open to the public. 

DMACC HOSTS 
VETERANS DAY TRIBUTE

‘THANK A VETERAN’

DMACC faculty, staff and students are encouraged to stop by the Quiet Lounge in Bldg. #5 from 
10 a.m. to noon on Wed., Nov. 11, for DMACC’s annual Veterans Recognition Day. Cookies, coffee 
and hot cider will be served for everyone who stops by to “thank a veteran.” 

Not only are all veterans encouraged to attend, but all DMACC faculty and staff members who are vets 
are asked to send their names, their components (Army, Navy, etc.), when they served and what they 
do at DMACC to DMACC Veterans Coordinator Pat Butin at pbutin@dmacc.edu so she can update her 
list. She would like that information no later than Nov. 6. 

DMACC PROFESSOR NAMED 2009 
POST-SECONDARY BUSINESS EDUCATOR 

A DMACC Urban Campus Business Administrator Professor has been named 
by the Iowa Business Education Association (IBEA) as the Outstanding Iowa 
Post-Secondary Business Educator for 2009. Dan Hilgers received the award 
at the annual IBEA Fall Conference held in Des Moines. Hilgers, who has been 
a Business Educator for the past 31 years, also has been an advisor to the Phi 
Beta Lambda (PBL) DMACC Urban Campus chapter for the past 20 years. 

DMACC Ankeny Campus Business and Technology faculty members Kathleen 
Zimmerman, Tasha Mullihan, Chris Turner and Connie Sanderson received the Hoffman Award given 
for their simulated conference project that exposes students to all aspects of a conference, from pre-
registration to checking in, to getting name badges and tote bags and other conference activities. 

Dan Hilgers
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Lindsey Tosch of Ankeny sings Andrew Lloyd 
Webber’s “Think of Me” from Phantom of the 
Opera during the potpourri section of the 
recent DMACC Fall Concert held at the DMACC 
Ankeny Campus. 

Jodie Johnson of Carlisle (far right) sings “Not 
Guilty” during the potpourri section of the recent 
DMACC Fall Concert.

Following the volunteer performances, the DMACC Chamber Ensemble and Concert Choir performed 
under the direction of DMACC Music Program Chair and Choral Conductor Jim Loos. 

DMACC FALL CONCERT

DMACC PARTICIPATES 
IN CHORAL FESTIVAL

Dr. Craig Zamer, Director of Choral Activities at Tennessee Tech University, 
will be the guest conductor of the Iowa Two-year Colleges Choral Festival 
to be held at North Iowa Area Community College (NIACC) on Sat., Nov. 7. 
The Iowa Choral Directors Association (ICDA) is the sponsor of the all-day 
event that features a 200-plus voice choir made up of singers from six Iowa 
community colleges, including DMACC. The festival will conclude with a 
concert by ensembles from the participating community colleges and the 
combined festival choir. The free concert starts at 
7 p.m. in the NIACC auditorium.

For more information about the ICDA Iowa Two-
year Colleges Choral Festival, contact ICDA 
Two-year Colleges R & S Chair, Jim Loos, at 
DMACC, or festival host, Jayson Ryner, at NIACC. 

October 27, 2009

Jodie JohnsonLindsey Tosch

DMACC Choir

Dr. Craig Zamer
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DMACC Boone Campus students Matt Henderson 
(left) of Huxley and Brent Sobolik of Boone 
rehearse a scene for the upcoming DMACC Boone 
Campus Drama Department production of Murder 
Go Round by Fred Carmichael. The comedy will 
be performed at 7:30 p.m., Nov. 20 and 21, in 
the DMACC Boone Campus Theatre under the 
direction of Drama and Speech Professor Kay 
Mueller. Tickets cost $5 per person and may be 
purchased at the door. DMACC students receive 
free admission. 

Eric Thiel (left) of Boone and Ashlei Pritchard of 
Ogden rehearse a scene for the upcoming DMACC 
Boone Campus Drama Department production of 
Murder Go Round. 

DMACC BOONE
CAMPUS PLAY

October 27, 2009

(L to R) Eric Theil and Ashlei Pritchard

(L to R) Matt Henderson and Brent Sobolik

ALBAUGH GOLFS
IN SCOTLAND

On a recent trip to Great Britain, Dennis Albaugh, 
DMACC Alum and President of Albaugh Inc., played 
golf on the Old Course in St. Andrews, Scotland. 
The Old Course is one of the oldest golf courses in 
the world dating back to 1574. No word on his score, 
but DMACC was proudly displayed during his round. 

Dennis Albaugh

IACCT RIBBON-
CUTTING CEREMONY

A ribbon-cutting ceremony was recently held for 
the new Iowa Association of Community College 
Trustees building at 855 E. Court Ave. in Des 
Moines. The table to be used by the IACCT board 
of directors was made by George Granseth and the 
DMACC Architectural Millwork students. Table built by the DMACC Architectural Millwork students
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DMACC sophomore Justine Young of Aplington serves during a 
recent volleyball match against Southeastern Community College in 
the DMACC Boone Campus gym. DMACC defeated the Blackhawks 
25-23, 25-18, 14-25 and 25-8. The DMACC Bears are now 31-7 and ranked 
fifth in the nation, according to the latest National Junior College Athletic 
Association Division II poll.  

NATIONALLY RANKED 
DMACC VOLLEYBALL TEAM DEFEATS SCC

October 27, 2009

Justine Young

JOB OPENINGS

Student Service Specialist 
Urban Campus 
Salary: $14.75–$15.46 per hour, based on experience

Review Date: Nov. 3, 2009

If interested in the above position, please visit the DMACC Human Resources web page, 
www.dmacc.edu.hr. A review of completed application materials will begin on the review date. 

The DMACC Pioneers are again collecting non-perishable food items to 
be included in Holiday Gift Baskets to be donated to DMACC students in 
need. To nominate a student, go to http://go.dmacc.edu/pioneers/pages/
welcome.aspx, scroll to the bottom of the page and click on: PIONEERS’ STUDENT FOOD BASKET 
NOMINATION FORM. Nominations are due by Nov. 2. Faculty and staff can also donate food items by 
dropping the items off in Bldg. #22 on the Ankeny Campus. 

NOMINATIONS NEEDED FOR 
PIONEERS’ FOOD BASKETS

DMACC PIONEERS CONNECTION

The November Pioneers meeting will be at 11:30 a.m. on Thur., Nov. 12, in the Oak Room of Bldg. #7 on 
the Ankeny Campus. There will be a brief business meeting followed by lunch. The program will be a 
presentation by Carroll and Mary Jo Bennett with travel tips and a sharing of experiences during their 
world adventures. Don’t forget to call in your reservation by 4 p.m. on Mon. Nov. 9. If, after that time, you 
need to cancel, please call and let the Pioneers know. 

Don’t forget your snack food donations for Pamela’s Pantry. 

The deadline for non-perishable food items for the Holiday Gift Baskets for students in need is Fri., Nov. 13. 
You may bring your donations to the next meeting or drop them off at the Pioneers office in Bldg. #22. If 
you have questions regarding types of items, please call Linda Fernandez at 965-3372. The Pioneers also 
will try to give $20 or $25 grocery gift cards in the baskets for the purchase of perishable items. 
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